
Friends of the Greene County Library, Inc. 
Minutes of September 10, 2014 

Board of Directors Meeting 
 

The meeting convened at 7:00 p.m.  In attendance were Board members Lisa Thomas, Kathy 
Ladika, Marissa Holmes, Betsy Martin, Karen Fink and Greene County Library Branch Manager 
Ginny Reese. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: The Friends checking account balance is currently $1734.70. Money was 
allocated over the past two months to poster mounting and to the Rapunzels Reading Group. 
Deposits totaling $158.50 have been added since the July 8, 2014 meeting from Friends 
membership donations. The Annual SCC fee of $25 is due by October 31, 2014.  
 
 Friends Annual Meeting Guest Speaker: Marissa has helped to secure local djembe drummer 
Robert Jospe, who will be presenting an informative, audience participation program called 
“Rhythm and Resilience.”  While Mr. Jospe will be bringing some of his drums to share, 
bringing your own drum (BYOD) is strongly encouraged. Our annual meeting will be held on 
Thursday, November 13 at 7pm in the library meeting room. Before Mr. Jospe begins his 
program, The Friends will give a brief update of this past year’s expenditures, descriptions of 
programs and events they have sponsored and a welcome to all to become a member. Spiced 
apple cider will be served.  
 
Honoring Former Friends Directors: To honor and show appreciation to former Friends 
Directors Nancy Ford, Raina Morton, Cindy Dingledine and Sharon Lumadue, a vote passed to 
welcome them to each choose a book to be added to the Greene Library collection for 
circulation. The directors may either choose a specific title of a book or a genre. Karen and 
Ginny will work to create a letter to the former directors expressing the Friends’ gratitude and 
explaining the idea.  
 
Update on Youth Development Council (YDC) Summer Camp: The books contributed by 
The Friends were much appreciated. Ginny has noticed some of the camp participants 
frequenting the library since the camp has finished. Ginny reported that because the camp was 
such an overall positive experience, the YDC is now planning on starting a two-day-per-week 
after-school program, as well as a scholarship program this fall, based on financial need to 
support kids participating in local extra-curricular activities and sports.  
 
Maintaining Friends Membership Information:   
In hopes of insuring continued support, Lisa will be entering membership data into an Excel 
spreadsheet. She will send an acknowledgement of all donations by email, as well as invitation to 
renew membership one year later. Because of transition in duties of the membership secretary 



from one director to another, work is a little behind. Current renewal notices will be sent out for 
the last quarter. 
 
The Giving Tree: Lisa will be speaking with the director of the Preschool Program at Greene 
Primary School in order to ascertain the best way to deliver new, donated books to students. The 
goal is to receive all necessary information from the school in order to assemble The Giving Tree 
and begin advertising to patrons by the end of October or the first week of November. 
 
The Virginia Festival of the Book: Karen will touch base with Jane Kulow, Director of FOB, to 
glean some leads on potential authors we may be interested in hosting for the 2015 Festival.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.  The next Board meeting (which is also the Annual 
Membership Meeting) is scheduled for Thursday, November 13, at 7pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Karen Fink 
Friends of the Greene County Library, Inc. 
 


